PROJECT C.O.W. --- Linda Tikofsky and Kellie Cicconi

It is generally accepted that cows managed organically live longer and are less likely to suffer from many of the production-related diseases that plague cows on many conventionally-managed farms.  However, this has not been formally studied.  A new study, Project C.O.W., will document health and welfare on organic and conventional farms.

This is a collaborative effort of Cornell University (Quality Milk Production Services), Oregon State University and University of Wisconsin – Madison. This objective of this project is to assess cow health and well-being on dairy farms that use an organic management system. We will be looking at management factors that influence animal well-being and farm profitability between organic and conventional herds.  The data that is gathered will be used to develop cost-effective, preventative health management programs. We hope that this project will provide a more concise definition of organic management and a clear understanding on how organic farmers are defining and preventing or treating disease. We also hope to take the information that is gathered and develop a database that would be accessible to all dairy farmers, as a place for them to go when they have questions about treating common diseases or preventing common problems on the farm. 

New York farms will be visited by our graduate student (Kellie Cicconi) over a two year period.  Farmer will be interviewed about their management and treatment practices and diseases that they see on their farms.  Bulk milk samples will be taken for foodborne bacteria, general mastitis diagnosis, milk quality, Johne’s disease and BVD and cows will be scored for body condition and lameness at the visit.  Participating farmers received their results and all information is kept STRICTLY CONFIDENTIAL.  

For those of you, who already participated, thank you!  Many more of you have agreed to participate and Kellie will be visiting with you over the next year and a half.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call (607-255-8202) or email us (kmc277@cornell.edu or lg40@cornell.edu).

